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November 19th, 2024 
Dear Independent Planning Committee  
I am a resident of the Southern Highlands. 
It has been brought to my Attention that I need to write to you to implore you to stop the 
development called Plasrefine. 
Only a few years back we had bushfires here, as did many others in Australia. 
We seemed to have fires in all directions. I know the Australian and NSW Governments and 
the Rural Fire services updated the fire risk ratings. 
We now have ratings that include ‘Catastrophic’. 
 
I know when you plan to build on a block or site, residential or industrial, the fire rating of the 
site must be taken into account. I also understand that the type of industry Plasrefine intends 
to be, is of great fire risk. 
 
 I just read yesterday about a similar development, by Bingo pty Ltd I think, in Eastern Creek 
Sydney, that was built around 2019-2020. It has had 2 fires, one in 2021 and another only 
last year in 2023. 
From reputation, Bingo has been around for nearly 20 years as a company whereas 
Plastrefine seems to be only a registered business name.  
How can we put our lives in the trust of just a name? 
I am including 2 pictures, one of the proposed Plasrefine site’s fire rating and one of a plastic 
recycling factory on fire.  
These images will speak for themselves. 
Not the right site. 
Sincerely 
Southern Highland Resident 



 



 
 




